IP2 Reprepesentation



16th October 2019

Head of Trading Standards & Licensing

PO Box 57

Civic Centre

Silver Street

Enfield, EN1 3XH

Name of Premises: The Bird in Hand

Address of Premises: 100 Tottenhall Road, Enfield, N13 6DG

Dear Sir / Madam,

I am writing to you in regard to a recent application for an amendment to a license at the above named premises.

I am disputing the license variation of extending the hours and days during the week when the garden area will be open to customers of the public house. The current license terms are already encroaching on our living conditions, and we have had to call and complain to the council on numerous occasions of the current license times not being adhered to, and the excessive noise and disturbance to our home and garden.

Not only are the noise controls not kept whilst the garden is in use, the public house do not inform customers to keep the noise down when leaving the premises either so we get noise and disturbances from both the rear and front of our house.

We have had items of rubbish left at the front of our house, including half empty alcohol glasses, empty glasses and have even had items thrown over the rear wall into our garden. At the front of our property we have people standing in our driveway smoking cigarettes and marijuana, and have had people urinate in our driveway as well.

LONDON BOROUGH OF ENFIELD RECEIVED

2 1 OCT 2019

ENVIRONMENT & STREET SCENE The rear garden also has cigarette and marijuana smoke wafting into our garden during the day as well as evening, limiting how we use our garden.

If the current license is not being adhered to and is causing us extensive disturbance which we have already complained about, we would be severely impacted further by the noise and other disturbances if the extended period of garden hours was to be granted.

It being a residential area, and the garden backing onto a residential property the current hours are already a concern and we would like to have them curtailed and the noise kept to a minimum.

Please do consider our petition above as this has a major impact on our home, lifestyle and living conditions.

